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Mr. Chair, Mr. Minister, 

Thank you for holding this meeting today and I am sure I speak on behalf of many 
our NY-based colleagues in commending the chairmanship of Kazakhstan and the 
leadership of our colleague Ambassador Kairat Umarov in stirring the activities of the 
group.  

I am taking the floor to make a brief comment on the adoption of the Ministerial 
Declaration, which, I think can be helpful for our collective reflections on the work of 
the Group and the way forward. I am compelled to express strongest concern, about 
the ways, in which one delegation demonstrated a most distasteful and dysfunctional 
pattern of thought and behavior in course of negotiations on the draft text, holding 
hostage the inclusion of such important elements in the text of the Declaration as 
provisions on negative impact of unilateral coercive measures and references to the 
necessity of maintaining transit freight transportation for the countries in 
disadvantaged geographical situation.  

Azerbaijan’s complete inability to


